
March 2018 www.igoono.com Igo, Ono, Trinity Alps Preserve

Ono Grange Annual Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner.

Saturday March 17th from 5pm-7pm
Dinner and Dessert. 

Beer available for purchase
Adults $12 
Children $8 

Women’s Bible Study
Ono-Igo Community Church

Fridays at 10am
396-2277

Come join us as we study the Gospel of John. 
 Free Bibles and Books available at the church

http://www.igoono.com
http://www.igoono.com


Ono Grange
396-2322

Grange Meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each month. The next meeting is March 14. 
General Grange Meeting starts at 7 p.m. Everybody is invited to the attend the Grange Event Planning 
Meeting which starts at 6pm. 

Neighborhood Watch
Neighborhood Watch meets Saturday, March 10 at the Ono-Igo Community Church. Meetings start at 10am. 
Agenda: Flag Salute, Jan. minutes, Committee Reports, Old Business, New Business, Adjourn. 

Ono-Igo Community Church
396-2277

Sunday Service Times.--- 9:30 a.m. Conversation Service
                                          11 a.m. Traditional Service

Igo Store
396-2292

Open Everyday. French Fry Friday starts at 5 p.m. Breakfast every Sunday at 8 a.m. 
Call the store for more info

The Umbrella is a community-run 
newsletter published with the 
intention of highlighting local events, 
local businesses, local groups, and 
local people. If you would like the 
contribute a story please contact Ed 
at 396-2277. 

"Raney-Katie Spay and Neuter meeting time: 4th Saturday of each month at 
the Igo Store. Meetings start at 10 am



THERE'S A NEW KID IN TOWN 

March 2018          By Chic Miller 

We've all been there at one time or another, just driving along, when out of the corner of your eye you catch a glimpse of a 
cat alongside of the road. It appears afraid, cold, and hungry. As you pass by, it runs back into the bushes and disappears. 
Was it lost? Was it abandoned? Was it feral? You think about pulling over, but instead you drive on.... 

On his ventures about town, my friend and neighbor, Pete Stiglich, had seen this sad situation time and time again. His 
heart went out to each lonely cat that he saw. Pete, being a cat lover by nature, (having, himself, taken in eight strays in the 
past few years) had seen enough! 

As he began to delve into this sad state of affairs, he discovered the community cat problem in Shasta county to be huge! 
Cat colonies were everywhere! 

Just what is a community cat, you ask. Well, a community cat is defined as a free roaming cat that is feral, or one that has 
previously been a family pet but is now, by some sort of ill fate, a stray, lost, or has been abandoned. Pete knew that he 
must come up with a plan to help these homeless, defenseless cats. 

The first order of business was to form a committee of responsible, compassionate volunteers who are individuals and 
organizations committed to improving the lives of the thousands of community cats in Shasta County. 

They let no grass grow! Moving rapidly forward, this group became a non-profit 501(c)(3)  under the name of Community 
Cat Care Coalition (CCCC).  This coalition's goal is to spay and neuter community cats and offer such services to owners 
who otherwise could not afford to alter their own family cat.  

Using the T.N.R. Strategy, cats will be Trapped, Neutered, and Returned to their colony, moved to a safer location, put in 
foster care, or possibly adopted out. This TNR program is already being successfully implemented by several individuals 
and groups throughout Shasta County, many of which are now joining forces with the CCCC. Eventually their efforts will 
lead to a significant reduction in cat colony populations. 

The need for the CCCC is huge. Kitten season is upon us NOW! An unspayed female colony cat may give birth as young 
as 5 months of age. As soon as her kittens are weaned, she will become pregnant again. She is capable of having 3 litters 
per year, 5-6 kittens in each litter. Every few minutes a new litter is born, continuing this seemingly endless cycle.  

Each day thousands of community cats struggle for survival. They face starvation, illness, predators, and harsh weather.  

Colony cat over-population is a crisis that is everyone's responsibility. (Remember – in all instances it is human-caused.) 
The general public, elected officials, veterinarians, and local businesses can all play a role. The coalition's success depends 
on volunteers and funding. Their immediate needs include help identifying colonies, trappers, foster parents, bottle 
feeders, veterinary assistance, cat food, grants, cat supplies, and of course, monetary donations. 

Please help the CCCC reach their goal by donating to their very worthwhile cause. 100% of your donation will go directly 
to spaying, neutering, medical supplies, and general care of local community cats. Because of the CCCC, there is a light at 
the end of the tunnel. For more information please contact Pete Stiglich at 530-347-6431 or email him at 
catcoalition@yahoo.com.  

Chic Miller     530-347-0544 
Bella Vista Farms Animal Sanctuary 

4301 Lower Gas Point Road    Cottonwood, CA 96022

mailto:catcoalition@yahoo.com
mailto:catcoalition@yahoo.com


Igo Street Sale
Scheduled for May 2018

It’s time to start planning for your spot at the Igo Street Sale. 
Sponsored by Neighborhood Watch

Call Jim Willson for details 396-2296

Igo-Ono Elementary School
The Miners

Come out and watch exciting Miner Softball
Tuesday March 20 at 4pm

Thursdays March 22nd and 29th at 4pm 
396-2841


